
St Paul with St  Luke  C of E Primary School  
   School website: www.spsl.towerhamlets.sch.uk 
   Email: admin@spsl.towerhamlets.sch.uk 
   Phone: 020 7987 4624 

   F r i d a y  1 3 t h  N o ve m b e r  2 0 1 5  

Last week’s attendance: 

Nursery: 94.6% 

Reception: 90.4% 

Year 1: 100% 

Year 2: 95.7% 

Year 3: 98.0% 

Year 4: 98.7% 

Year 5: 98.9% 

Year 6: 97.7% 

Overall Attendance: 96.9% 

Number of Lates: 

Monday: 10 

Tuesday: 15 

Wednesday: 16 

Thursday: 11 

Friday: 5 

 

Nursery: Leonardo Stefano 

Reception: Muhit Bhuyian 

Year 1: Zakariah Ben Said 

Year 2: Yusra Ahmed 

Year 3: Ayla Bissessar 

Year 4: Omar Sheikh 

Year 5: Hana Muohmad 

Year 6: Musanna Husain 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

Thank you to the parents who attended the Parent Volunteer workshop this morning.  It was good to talk to you about volunteering. If you 
were not able to be there  and you want to volunteer, please ask Khalidah for a Parent Volunteer Handbook and an application form. 

Staff and children looked brilliant in their pyjamas today, what fun it has been! We will tell you the amount we raise for Children in Need next 
week. 

Year 2 acted out the story of the Great Fire of London in their class assembly today. They spoke loudly and with expression in their voices, 
showing us how much they had learnt  about the topic and that they had enjoyed their learning. Their reading was excellent too. Well done 
Year 2! 

School Uniform and PE kit: It is really good to see that most children are wearing their full school uniform most of the time, however I have 
noticed that some children are beginning to wear coloured trainers to school.  Please ensure that your child wears black shoes or trainers.   
Children need to change for PE; we have excellent sports/PE coaches teaching PE lessons this term and it is very disappointing when children 
can’t join a lesson because they haven’t bought their PE kit to school.  Please ensure that your child brings their PE kit to school each week. 

Best wishes 

Nicola Horton 

C L A S S  W I N N E R  RU N N E R S  U P  

Nursery & Reception Inaya Akther Amesha Uddin & Hamza Ahmed 

Year 1 & Year 2 Zakariah Ben Said Samira Razia & Saif Ahmed 

Year 3 & Year 4 Tyrese Warren Emma Dimsdale & Ayla Bissessar 

Year 5 & Year 6 Arif Ahmed Tasnim Osmani & Amina Kayum 

Reception Year 1 Year 2 Year 3 Year 4 Year 5 Year 6 

Friday Friday Monday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday 
PE 

DAYS 



Diary Dates: 
Wednesday 18th November - Reception 2016 Online Appli-
cation - 9am - Father Duncan Ross Room (Nursery Parents) 

Thursday 19th November - Dyslexia Parent Workshop - 9am 

- Father Duncan Ross Room 

Friday 20th November - Parent Coffee Morning - Feelings & 

Wellbeing - 9am - Father Duncan Ross Room  

Friday 20th November - Nomination Deadline for the Parent    
Governor Vacancy 

Wednesday 25th November - Supporting your child’s toilet 
needs - Parent workshop - 9am - Father Duncan Ross Room 

Thursday 26th November - Curriculum Parent Workshop 
reading in KS2- Year 3, Year 4, Year 5 & Year 6 - 9am -   
Father Duncan Ross Room 

Thursday 3rd December - Curriculum Parent Workshop Big 
Maths– all Year Groups - 9am - Father Duncan Ross Room 

Friday 4th December - Nursery Class Assembly 

Thursday 10th December - Curriculum Parent Workshop 

writing - all Year Groups - 9am - Father Duncan Ross Room 

Wednesday 16th December - Christmas Service - St Paul’s 

Church-Bow Common - Parents/Carers welcome - 9:30am 

Friday 18th December - School Finishes at 1:30pm 

P ARENT WORKSHOP  

Supporting your child 

with their toilet needs 

Wednesday 25th November 

9am in the Father Duncan 
Ross Room 

Led by Andrew Sutcliffe from Mile End Children’s Centre  

Parents of Nursery children are encouraged to 

attend this workshop. This workshop will be 

about how to help your child become more      

independent when using the toilet. 

Dinner Money—Nursery pupils 
 

We would like to remind nursery parents that school 

meals cost £1.90 per day (£9.50 per week). 
 

Dinner money must be paid in advance weekly, 

monthly or termly. 
 

If you are entitled to free school meals, please      
provide proof of entitlement to the school office by 

9:30am on Wednesday 18th November 2015.  

Would you - or someone you know - 

like to become a parent governor? 

Nomination deadline is on Friday 20th           
November 2015.  

Please see school office for  further details. 

Genesis Cinema visit on 10/11/15  

Year 4 were lucky enough to get some 
free tickets to the cinema as part of the 

'Into Film' festival celebrations. They watched the 
film The Penguins of Madagascar on the big 

screen and reported that it was 'brilliant' and 'so 

much better than watching it on our televisions’. 

Friday 

20
th

 November 

9am 

Feel ings  & Wellbeing 

Led by Compass Wellbeing CIC  

Father Duncan Ross Room 

Thank you to all pupils, staff  and parents who wore their 
pyjamas to school today and contributed £1. The amount 

raised will be donated to The BBC Children in Need 
which will help children in need throughout the UK. 

Nursery Parent Workshop (Reception 2016) 

Wednesday 18th November - 9am - 10am 

Father Duncan Ross Room 

Please attend for help to apply online.  

Year 3  

Educational Visit-10/11/15 


